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  B.C. Hands & Voices
Annual General Meeting
Minutes
Thursday, March 1th, 2012, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.
Provincial Services for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing (Victory Hill)
Present: Amy Ho, Teresa Kazemir, Cathy Luther, Jennifer Towers, Monique Preer, Chris Mallinson, Anja Rosenke, Alayna Finley
By Phone: Joy Santos, Felicia D’Amato 

Regrets: Jenn Kipling
Welcome
 Jennifer welcomed everyone to the meeting
Adoption of Agenda

Cathy moved to adopt agenda, seconded by Anja, passed.
Adoption of 2011 AGM minutes
Chris moved to adopt minutes, seconded by Monique, passed.
Chairperson’s Report

Over the past year we have accomplished the following:
· We had our AGM on March 3rd/11 at Provincial Services for the Deaf and Hard and Hearing  (Victory Hill)

· Put on our first joint event with CHHA and FNDC- Crash Crawlies on March 13th/11

· Had a successful Spring Picnic (May 28th /11). We had t-shirts made.  We organized volunteers and entertainment (Face Painters and Balloon twisting).

·  Mary Stewart stepped down from the board (became a member at large)

· Attended the National Leadership Conference (June 16-18/11).  Two board members attended, Anja and Teresa.

· Set up a Facebook account (June /11)

· Met with Fraser Valley Audiologists (Aug 10th/11) to give them clarity on the roles of GBYS, BC H&V and the Early Hearing Program

· Expanded the board with the appointment of Joy Santos (May/11), Alayna Finley & Felicia D’Amato (Sept/11)

· We had a successful board retreat on Sept 17th/11

· Put on a Fall Workshop, Oct 22nd/11 (with Angela Clancy, Family Support Institute) - Brother and Sisters (Chris filmed)- organized two language interpreters for this event, childcare and volunteers.  We charged a $10 fee for this workshop.

· We participated in a joint meeting with CHHA and FNDC (Oct 24th/11)

· We welcomed the new Aboriginal parent guide at our November board meeting (posting was out mid August).  

· Put on a training session for new Board members and new guide on Nov 4th and 5th/11

· Paula stepped down from the Board in November/11

· Continued fundraising with necklaces

· Organized two Parent Coffee nights (Nov 28th/11, Jan 16th/12)

· Produced three issues of our local newsletters (April and Sept 2011, Feb 2012)

· Discussed the possibility of other joint ventures like a website or joint workshop (with CHHA and FNDC)

· Made regular contributions to the Communicator (quarterly)

· Organized a Table 4 Ten event/Board Social (Jan 14th/12) hosted by Jennifer.    Although we did not raise any money we got to spend some social time together outside of our meetings.

· We have organized ASL interpreters for our board meetings ( we now always have two interpreters)

· Teresa attended the meeting and strategic planning session for Hands & Voices Headquarters in Colorado in January 2012

· We are currently in the process of hiring an admin support position

We also have several thank you’s to make:

· The Gwyn Morgan and Patricia Trottier Foundation for their generous donation.

· The BC Early Hearing Program for the use of the conference line, and support for our events.

· The BC Children’s Hospital Foundation for the grant.

· Provincial Services for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing for the use of their facilities (and conference phone) for meetings and events.
·  BC Family Hearing Resource Centre for the use of their facilities for the Fall Workshop.

· Family Network for Deaf Children and CHHA-BC Parents’ Branch for their collaboration and for jointly hosting the Crash Crawlies Event.

· Preferred Interpreters for donating ASL interpreting services at our Spring Picnic and our Fall Workshop 

· Thank you to all of the board members for their participation and dedication over the past year.  A special thank you to Teresa for keeping us organized, for motivating us and for all of the time and effort that she puts into making our chapter successful.

Cathy invited members to approve the chairperson’s report as an accurate record of the year’s events.  Anja motioned, Alayna seconded, passed.

Treasurer’s Report
Teresa reviewed the 2010/ 2011 financial statements provided by Jenn.  Teresa invited us to formally accept and approve the financial statements.  Cathy moved, Amy seconded, passed.
Election of Officers – call for nominations

2011:
President
Cathy Luther/Monique Preer


Vice President
Teresa Kazemir

Secretary
Anja Rosenke


Treasurer
Jenn Kipling

Webmaster
Chris Mallinson

Membership
Jenn Kipling

Communicator
Amy Ho


BC Newsletter
Amy Ho/Chris Mallinson


Outreach
Mary Stewart


Events Coordinator
Paula Jensen


Member at Large
Jennifer Towers
2012:
Co-Presidents
Cathy Luther/ Jennifer Towers

Vice President
Teresa Kazemir



Secretary
Anja Rosenke


Treasurer
Jenn Kipling


Webmaster
Chris Mallinson


Editor
Alayna Finley


Events Coordinator
Joy Santos


Multicultural Liaison
Amy Ho


Outreach
(open)


Member at Large
Monique Preer
Alayna moved to accept the above nominations.  Anja seconded, passed.
Jennifer motioned to move “Membership” from role on board to an admin task, seconded by Chris, passed.
New Business

Liability Insurance – voted on this, all in favor. Alayna motioned to accept, Anja seconded, passed. Amy will get quotes. Timeline: 2 quotes by April 5 meeting. Aim to have in place for May 6 Picnic event. Felicia in DC will fax/email/mail to sign this in time.

Adjournment

Adjourned at 9:10 pm
Upcoming Events:
Regular BC H&V board meetings: First Thursday of every month (except July/August)

Crash Crawlies Joint Event – Sunday March 4, 10am-1pm
· Cathy doing “welcome”, Anja will handle cash, entrance fees
BC H&V Spring Picnic – Sunday May 6th, 11am-2pm, location TBA
· Joy to set sub-committee meeting tele-conference
· Location – discussed, will finalize at next mtg
H&V Leadership Conference – Thursday, June 21-23
· Guides’ expenses are covered

· Teresa, Cathy (partially covered by work), Amy, Jennifer, Alayna, Anja, Joy Monique expressed interest.
· Coordinate travel to lower cost, send more people.
· ACTION – Teresa to do cost summary & email to group

GBYS & National Report

· Teresa going to EHDI Conference – will do presentation

· Jennifer in contact with family whose child is not transitioning well, Cathy to contact them, Monique can too, SFCD Melisa Campbell too?

· Amy has a family who is quite isolated, would like to come to Crash Crawlies, but has no transport, can we support them by paying for taxi? 

· ACTION – Amy to summarize & email group – please respond/approve ASAP.

Committee Reports

Parent Coffee Night – next one Monday, March 5

· ACTION – Amy to contact Douglas College re. volunteer ASL interpreters for event

Website – Chris doing some tweaks and revisions right now, stay tuned.

· ACTION – Teresa to email Felicia a follow-up reminder for her web blurb (
Admin Hiring – will post the listing in 1 week, once Teresa is back. Any additional feedback, let Teresa know by then.

Newsletter/ Communicator
Newsletter – Alayna to take over & carry thru on present plan for Spring newsletter
· ACTION – Amy to pass on newsletter info to Alayna like timelines, deadlines, process


Communicator – article already in, next deadline is April 15

Misc

Teresa was named on a flowsheet presented to a group in Lower Mainland, was not 100% accurate, unsure who compiled information on this document. Be aware of it, don’t email about it, call Teresa with any questions.

Bring Forward
Translation project – focus on family stories

· ACTION – anyone else with suggestions of articles to translate?

Council of Service Providers - $50 per year, meet 3 x each year, Teresa is going Friday, Mar 2
Moms’ Night Inn – Jennifer looked into Harrison Hot Springs Resort for Fall 2012/ Spring 2013
Next Meeting:  Thursday, April 5 (7pm – 9pm)
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